Week of April 23, 2000


A New Plant’s Perspective on Your Garden

Willie Chance

A lot depends on your perspective.  A person’s outlook determines how they see  things.  An optimist sees the glass half full while the pessimist thinks it is half empty.

It is that way at my house.  What I call gardening, my children call playing in the dirt and making mud pies.  At the same time, my wife says all we are doing is making more work for her.  Even the cat has an outlook - “Looks like a big litter box to me!”  This is the same cat that calls filling the bird feeder, “baiting the trap.”

As gardeners, we need to see things from the plant’s perspective.  This information from UGA horticulturist, Jim Midcap reminds us how plants react to transplanting.

We all know how quickly potted plants dry out.  This is especially true with potted trees and shrubs.  You must check them every day or so or you may lose them.

This is partly because the soil they grow in is a bark sand mix.  Growers use this because it drains well and will not stay too wet.   They water the plants regularly in the nursery to keep them moist. 

When we plant container shrubs, we often think we suddenly have a landscape plant.  This is not true.  It is still a container plant, it is just in the ground now.  For the first four to six weeks you must treat your newly planted shrubs like container plants. 

On warm or windy days, the original bark soil mixture can dry out in 24 to 48 hours.  This can happen though the soil around is still wet.  Keep plants in the shade until planting.  Water often enough to keep the root ball moist.

The root ball must be moist at planting.  Water it two or three times before planting.  If it is really dry, soak it briefly (several hours) in water before planting. 

If you plant a container shrub in a clay soil, Dr. Midcap recommends you keep the top of the root ball exposed.  If we cover the root ball with a clay soil, it may seal up.  Moisture may not be able to get into the sand-bark mixture.

Water it two to three times a week for the first four to six weeks.  Direct water to the root ball.  Until new roots grow, the plant depends on the root ball for moisture. 

In sandy soils, it is hard to over-water.  Be careful not to water clay soils too much.  

Over-watering clay soils can kill plants very quickly.  Apply a two to three inch mulch to prevent water loss.

Some plants wilt when they dry out, but not all.  For instance, hollies do not wilt.  You will not know they are too dry until the leaves yellow.  Even then, do not panic.  Get the root ball wet again and water properly.  The root system may be damaged but the plant can put out new roots, if it is not too weakened.

Remember to look at things from the plant’s perspective.  For more information on shrub care, contact the Houston County Extension office.  You can E-mail us at wchance@uga.edu or see our web site at www.griffin.peachnet.edu/ga/houston  Our phone number is listed under Houston county government as the Cooperative Extension Service.

